

Robert E. Hebert County Judge

COUNTY JUDGEFort Bend County, Texas

(281) 341-8608 Fax (281) 341-8609

August 28, 2018

The Honorable George P. Bush, Commissioner Texas General Land Office 1700 N. Congress Ave. Austin, TX 78701-1495

Attention: Heather Lagrone

Subject: 2016 Community Development Block Grant Disaster Recovery Program

Dear Commissioner Bush:

Fort Bend County has reviewed documentation regarding the flood events of 2016 and has determined that we do not have any non-housing disaster recovery projects that meet the requirements to benefit low-to-moderate income persons. Therefore, Fort Bend County will not utilize these funds for non-housing projects.

In accordance with Fort Bend County's approved Method of Distribution (MOD), we are requesting that the \$1,932,545.46 in non-housing funds be re-allocated to fund the County-wide housing program. Also, in accordance with the MOD, Fort Bend County is requesting that funds be de-obligated from cities within the County that do not have eligible projects and be re-allocated to fund the County-wide housing program.

If you have questions, please contact Marilynn Kindell, Director of Fort Bend County Community Development at telephone 281-341-4410. Thank you for your attention to this matter.

mun fin

Robert E. Hebert County Judge